
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

 

 

Next Club Meeting: 

 
 
Oct. 6th, 2016, 7:30pm 

 

Where: At The Field 

 
 

Come early if you want to 
eat! 
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From the President’s Hangar 

     

Fall is officially here and some much 
anticipated cooler weather has finally 
arrived, (whew!), hope it doesn't turn 
COLD too soon! It is time for some great 
flying without having a heat stroke, so 
let's enjoy other surrounding club’s 
events as well as our own field!  
 Due to hurricane Hermane our 
September event was canceled and I 
think we made the right decision as it 
turned out, you just never know in 
situations as that, so now we have to 
make up for lost funds and with our last 
event coming up we need to raise as 
much money as possible. Please print 
and post flyers and invite people to 
come out and join us on October 29th 
for our "Warbirds over NC" fly in!! 
This event is for any size warbird, 
including military helicopters. Don King 
will be cooking a pig on site this year 
and BBQ plates will be sold for lunch. 
Any leftover BBQ will be put in 
containers and sold until it's all gone.  
 We need prizes for a Big Raffle, 
please donate if you can! We need help 
with registration, food and concession 
sales, parking, cleanup and trash 
removal. We will need individual snacks 
as well. We will have a prep day as 
normal on Friday afternoon, October 
28th to make last minute preparations, 
so come out and lend a hand if you can! 
  
 
 

The October club meeting will be at the 
field again this month with some kind of 
food provided, maybe simple hot dogs 
and whatever you guys want, let me 
know if you have a suggestion, asap.   
  
It sounds early but it's just around the 
corner, our Christmas party will be at the 
West Mount Ruitan clubhouse on Saturday, 
December 3rd so mark your calendars!! 
 The e-mail that was sent from 
Robert Magahy about the Kinston airport 
aviation / manufacturers day is Friday, 
October 7th and we need to help out as 
much as we can, so if you can join us with a 
static model or to fly for the spectators 
please let me know asap, since Robert 
needs a head count for lunch that will be 
provided. This sounds like a lot of fun and 
interesting vendors on site!  
 That's about all I have for now,  
See ya at the field!! 
Wheels down for landing, 

Mark Farmer 
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Tarheel RC Flyers Club Meeting 

Minutes – September 2016 

The Tarheel RC Flyers met at Golden 

Corral on September 1, 2016. President 

Mark Farmer called the meeting to order 

at 7:44 PM. There were 15 members, and 

2 guest present.  Mark thanked David 

Chewning for getting pizza. Mark asked 

about the wellbeing of the membership, 

Graylyn Lucas had eye surgery. 

Minutes –August 2016 minutes were read 

by Kenny Kicklighter.  Motion to accept 

minutes as corrected was made by Mike 

Then and seconded by Duncan Tatum, 

motion passed. 

Treasurers Report- Jimmy Morgan gave 

the Treasurer’s report 

Safety Report- No report. David Chewning 

reminded everyone to check aircraft 

before flight. Dave had an aileron that was 

not connected. 

 

Field Report – A. B. Gentry noted that the 

door to the club house was rotted at the 

bottom. A. B. to check on disposal of the 

old Port-a-Jon.  

 

Newsletter – David Chewning reported 

that problems with downloads had been 

corrected. 

 

Business-  

 Being good Stewards, by not 

mixing plastic bottles with 

aluminum cans, and making 

sure to put a liner in the trash 

and recycle bins before use. 

Meeting Minutes -September, 2016 

 
 Alcohol consumption at the field to 

be addressed with the offending 

parties.    

 Mike Then to investigate the cost 

of security cameras. 

 September Fly-in cancelled due to 

impending bad weather. Purchased 

raffle prizes to be used at Warbird 

event. 

 Mark thanked David Chewning for 

his help with repairing damaged 

concession hut door. 

 Larry Lewis reported on recent visit 

to Victory Junction and upcoming 

“Fly for Tots” being held at RDRC. 

 
Motion to adjourn made by Joey Joyner and 

seconded by Mike Then, motion 
passed. 

 
  
Respectfully submitted, Kenny Kicklighter 

 

 

Secretary  
Kenny Kicklighter 
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   VP Chuck Mager 

 
 

 
                                                                          
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
           
 

 
 
      
  

   Safety and notes from the VP    

 

Field Report  

 
 
Hello to everyone. 
 Our field is in nice shape, and want it to stay in that order, a few 
things to remember is, watch for cigarettes butts on the grounds, and 
when you leave, hook the chain back where you found it, reminder: 
do not park your model in front of the building, off to the sides. arm 
batteries away from the shed. I do have the sanction for next year’s 
Fun Fly, Sept 2, 2017... 
A.B. Gentry, Field Marshall 

 
Field Marshall A.B. Gentry 

   
 Running aircraft should never be picked up and carried over or around 
the start station.  One stumble and you could fall right into the spinning 
prop. This is especially true with larger multi engine aircraft. Pull the stop 
poles and push the aircraft to the taxi area or back it up and push around 
the stop poles.  
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

From the Editor                          

 
 
 
 

Newsletter Editor 
Dave Chewning 

 

 

Nothing to report this month. 
Let me know if you have anything to sell, or any 
interesting links you’d like me to include in the 
newsletter. 
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                                                           Coming Events   

 
 10/8/2016 -- Gaston, NC (C) ANNUAL FUN FLY. Site: 95th Squadron Flying Field. Douglas Hughes CD 
PH: 252-308-6840 Email: vetman357@embarqmail.com. Visit: 95thsquadronrc.com. Sanction 
#16/1674. Fly what you bring. All models welcome. Grass field. Registration at 8am, flying from 9am-
4pm. Lunch and refreshments available on site. 50/50 raffle. Sponsor: 95TH SQUADRON 
 
10/15/2016 - 10/16/2016 -- Goldsboro, NC (C) 9TH WAYNE MINIATURE AERO HELI FLY-IN. Site: 
Wayne Miniatures Aero Nautiacs. Jimmy Pernell CD PH: 919.915.0954 Email: jfpernellrc@aol.com. 
Sanction #16/876. $10 landing fee, Reg 8am, Flying 9am. Food & bev available. 90x720' Bermuda 
runway. Come join us for two days of fun, fellowship and flying. Overnight camping. No hookups. 
 
10/15/2016 -- Randleman, NC (C) 2ND ANNUAL O.W. MANESS MEMORIAL FLY IN. Site: Central 
Carolina Rc Field. Jesse Brinson CD PH: 336-906-5826 Email: flagman515@northstate.net. 
Visit: ccrcm.com. Sanction #16/1935. Enjoy a fun day of relaxing flying to remember our friend O.W. All 
aircraft and power sources welcome. Hot dog & hamburger lunch. Pilot prizes and raffle. Registration 
begins at 9am. Sponsors: CENTRAL CAROLINA MODELERS, GREENSBORO RC AEROMODELERS 
 
10/22/2016 -- Statesville, NC (C) STATESVILLE MODEL FLYERS ALL ELECTRIC PLANE FLY IN. 
Site: Statesville Club Field. Roger Stutts CD PH: 704-450-0076 Email: rbstutts2@yahoo.com. 
Visit:statesvillemodelflyers.org. Sanction #16/1830. Location; 262 John Long Rd, Statesville NC 28625. 
All size electric planes fly in. 50/50 raffle, food and drink available. Registration begins at 8am, flying 
shortly after. $10 landing fee. Come join us for a great day of flying. Sponsor: STATESVILLE FLIERS 
RC CLUB INC 
 
10/22/2016 -- Wilson, NC (C) WRCMA ANNUAL COMPETITION FUN FLY. Site: Club Field. Robert 
Mattern CD PH: 252-243-7138 Email: rmattern@nc.rr.com. Visit: wilsonrc.org. Sanction #16/156. 
Awarding prizes for 1st, 2nd, and 3rd place winners. Hot food, cold beverages available. Door prizes 
and 50/50 raffle. Electricity, shade and porta pot on site. Landing fee $10. Sponsor: WILSON RC 
MODELERS ASSN. 
 
10/29/2016 -- Elm City, NC (C) WARBIRDS OVER NC. Site: Tar Heel Rc Flyers Field. J Foley CD PH: 
252-537-5237 Email: jefffoley@charter.net. Visit: tarheelrcflyers.org. Sanction #16/1319. Great day of 
Warbirds, fellowship and flying. Super field for Warbirds, wide open. Primitive camping ok. Many raffle 
prizes. Sponsor: TARHEEL R/C FLYERS 
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